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Worship the Lˆˉ ̒in the splendor of his holiness;  
tremble before him, all the earth.  

~ Psalm 96:9 (NIV) ~ 

this isolated place. I assure 

you that your efforts are not 

in vain.ó 

(For further information on 

the Nsomõs ministry or our 

partnership with Cru, 

please contact us.)  

Our friends, the Gregorievs, 

run the media department 

for SIL Cameroon, dubbing 

the òJESUSó and òGospel of 

Lukeó films in local lan-

guages. This is quite a 

process, going through 

dubbing, editing, testing 

and quality checking. 

Praise God with us for the 

recent completion of the 

òLukeó film in the Bangolan 

language!  

SIL Cameroon, the organi-

zation we are assigned to 

in Cameroon, has many 

local partners. One of them 

is Campus Crusade for 

Christ Cameroon (Cru), 

whom we recently formally 

partnered with to train 

their staff to dub òJESUSó 

films into local languages 

and to mobilize communi-

ties in Cameroon. Our 

friends Kennedy and 

Emma Nsomõs work with 

Cru includes leading 

training in evangelism and 

discipleship and showing 

the òJESUSó film. One of 

their recent training trips 

was to a palm plantation 

where 20,000 people feel 

lost and forgotten and, 

according to a local leader, 

have often òresorted to 

drunkenness, sexual 

promiscuity and witch-

craftó. During their recent 

three -day visit there, 

Kennedy and his team 

were able to share the 

gospel with 189 people;  

140 gave their lives 

to Christ; and 31 

began the disciple-

ship process! 

On their last day in 

the area, they 

discovered a 

community of 

Mbembe people 

and were able to 

show the òJESUSó 

film to them in their 

mother tongue. Kennedy 

said, òThe chief of 

their community 

gladly gave his life to 

Christ. When the 

scene of the crucifix-

ion reached its apex, 

the viewers cried 

aloud and it seemed 

as though it was 

reality.ó This 

demonstrates the 

impact of hearing 

the gospel in their heart 

language!  

One participant had this 

testimony to share: òI have 

been richly blessed by this 

training. The follow -up 

series has been a blessing 

to me. I have done follow 

up for others but not in this 

way. This method makes 

the whole difference in the 

life of the new believer. I 

will start to use these 

lessons with all the new 

converts. Thank you for 

taking the risk to come to 

God is at Work in Cameroon! 

Praises 

* Spreading of the gospel 

to the palm plantation 

and the Mbembe people  

* Completion of the  

Bangolan òLukeó film 

* Josh and Laurenõs  

wedding and marriage!  

* New partners and  

current partners, some  

of whom have increased 

giving  

* Our trips to AZ, WV and 

CA and great visits with 

family and supporters  

* Jannõs Chick-fil -A job 

Prayers 

* Getting Bibles to the 

palm plantation and for 

follow up there  

* Kennedyõs family and 

ministry  

* Laurenõs health 

* Guidance concerning our 

move to NC and all the 

logistics involved;  

provision for the cost of 

moving  

* Encouragement during 

upcoming transition  

Kennedy and Emma Nsom and their family 

The Gregoriev family 



On June 12, Josh and Lauren 

became husband and wife! We 

had a wonderful time together 

with many family members 

and friends celebrating this 

joyous occasion. 

Josh started his graduate 

program in automotive 

engineering at Clemson, and 

although it is a lot of work, he 

is enjoying it. Lauren is in 

her last year at Western 

Carolina University and is 

doing her student teaching 

in middle school science. 

Please pray for Lauren as 

she has been dealing with 

some health issues and tires 

very easily. Pray for 

strength for this last year of 

university.  

Josh and Lauren 

We will be spending Thanksgiving 

with Josh and Lauren and some of 

Laurenõs family. Caleb will come from 

Texas as well, so weõll get to be 

together as a family, which we are 

really looking forward to. Josh and 

Lauren plan to fly to Vegas for 

Christmas, so weõll get to be 

together then as well. Many 

blessings! 

Because of the rise in rent costs 

here in Vegas, we are considering a 

move to Waxhaw, NC early next 

year. We could rent an apartment 

at Wycliffeõs JAARS center for much 

cheaper than what weõre paying 

here. We want to be good stewards 

of the funds entrusted to us.  

In May, I (Jann) started working for 

Chick -fil -A as a delivery driver. I have 

truly enjoyed being able to get out of 

the apartment and getting to meet 

some very nice people, plus it helps 

with expenses.  

Kevin and I have been working on 

partnership development, praying and 

seeking out new prayer and financial 

partners in the work of Bible transla-

tion. In September, we took trips to 

Arizona and West Virginia where we 

got to see many of our wonderful 

family members and to share about 

our Wycliffe ministry. It is a huge 

blessing to have family who love the 

Lord and are excited about what He is 

doing in the world!  

We are currently planning trips to the 

Southeast the last two weeks of 

November and to California in 

December. If you live in those areas 

and would like a visit, please let us 

know. We would love to see you!  

Kevin and Jann 
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Over the summer, Caleb (2nd from the left) did 

an internship with Righteous Rides, a ministry  

that provides vehicles at a reasonable cost for 

missionaries who are home on furlough. He really 

enjoyed the time working on vehicles and spend-

ing time with some of his friends from school.  

Caleb is back at LeTourneau University for his 

sophomore year in Mechanical Engineering. He is 

thriving there and enjoys playing rugby and  

participating in the MuKappa club, a group for 

missionary kids. This year he is helping out with 

MuKappa leadership.  

Caleb 



Highlights from Our Trips and Visits 
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